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4 NEW STREET NAMES – MELROSE COURT AND MELROSE GARDENS (AN14-2015) 

 

A consultation was carried out on 8th December, 2014 and concluded on 12th January, 2015 for the 
suggestion of new street names at the former Dundee College site off Melrose Terrace, Dundee. 

 

The consultation correspondence was sent to the Ward Councillors, City Archivist, Communities 
Officer, Agents (Persimmon Homes) and the Stobswell Forum. 

 

Three responses were received; the City Archivist, the Head of Transportation and the Stobswell 
Forum.  The City Archivist suggested variations of Melrose as it is a unique name in Dundee street 
naming and would continue the historic reference in the area. 

 

Committee is therefore asked to approve the following new street names: 

 

• Melrose Court; and 
 

• Melrose Gardens. 
 


